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Coxsackie Fire Department
Fire Council Minutes
December 20, 2018

Meeting called to order by Chief Burdick at 7:30 PM.  Roll call was taken.

In attendance:

Chief Shawn Burdick
Assistant Chief Stephen Salluce
Chris Grey #2 Warden
Frank Lockwood # 2 Warden
Dawn Smith # 3 Warden
Jim VanWagner # 3 Warden (temp ) 

Jason Gardiner
Rebecca Gardiner
Mya Mancuso
Kevin Tobin

Chief Burdick handed out mail and newspapers to each company.  Correspondence was read and discussed.    

Treasurer’s report:  

	No change from last month.  Balance is $3541.23

Proposals for Membership:

	# 2:  Mason Grey.  Active status.  Motion by Steve and on a 2nd by Chris to take it’s normal course.  AIF
	#3:  Rebecca Gardiner.  Active status.  Motion by Steve and a 2nd by Frank to take it’s normal course.  AIF
	#3:  Mya Mancuso.  Active Junior Status.  Motion by Dawn and a 2nd by Steve to take it’s normal course.  AIF
	#3:  Thomas Notabartolo, Jr.  Active Junior Status.  Motion by Steve and a 2nd by Frank to take it’s normal course.  AIF

Membership Applications for Vote:

1.  Brea Jensen- Active Status.  Motion by Sal and a 2nd by Chris.  AIF
2. Adam Evans- Active Status.  Motion by Dawn and a 2nd by Chris.  AIF
3. Mary Mirando-Active Status.  Motion by Jim and a 2nd by Chris.  AIF
4. Kevin Stacey-Active Status.  Motion by Chris and a 2nd by Dawn.  AIF
Chiefs Report:

     Chief Burdick requested that no junior members be allowed in the front seat of any apparatus.  He also reminded everyone that physicals are to be completed by December 31, 2018.  New members must have physicals before they are issued any gear from their companies.

     Chief would like to have all fire reports faxed to him in a timely manner.  There will be a 4 hr. Solar class sponsored by Hecate at the QWL on January 9 starting at 6 PM.  Fire Officer will be offered in Tannersville, if interested.  A BEFO bridge class will start on January 8, 2019.  Electric Vehicle for First Responders will be offered at Palenville  Fire House on January 21, 2019.  Principles of Instruction will be at the Training Center on Feb 4, 2019.  Training officer will start on February 11 and go thru March 4, 2019.  Class starts at 6:30 PM.

     Chief would like to see a form made up with new member information as to their day of acceptance, where they read the by-laws and in front of what Chief or officer.  Chief will also have new member sign such form acknowledging receiving a copy of the Department By-Laws.

Assistant Chief Salluce:

	Bail-out training continues at the New Baltimore Station One.  Sunday, January 6 at 10:00 AM, Monday, January 14 at 7:00 PM.

Wardens Report

D.M. Hamilton # 2

	They have received a letter from Dakota Anatriello requesting a transfer to Hose Company# 3.  Currently their new members are being questioned as to why join # 2 house as opposed to # 3’s.  At this time, if this continues, Frank will expand on the members name and would like this dealt with.  

Hose # 3

     Nothing to report.

Committee Reports:

     #2’s is in full support of the proposed by law regarding Social Media.  Frank has started to work on the SOP’s.  He has offered to attend # 3’s meeting to explain the language of the SOP’s, if needed.

     Chief would like to move the committees ahead, and has asked to make sure all have had an opportunity to review and sign up for them.  Chief would like to start the By—Laws committee as soon as possible.  He requested that we visit the idea of Proxy Votes when a member cannot attend an election.  Chief would also like an up to date membership list.  
     Chief Burdick will be writing a letter to the County in support of Ken Bauer for the Advisory Board position.  

New Business

     Drills are starting to be coordinated between other neighboring companies as well as between # 2 and # 3.  

     January 30 Coxsackie Hose # 3 will be hosting a Thruway Safety Seminar.  It will start at 7:00PM and will be held at Hose # 3 fire house.  All are welcome.  

     Reminder of the Solar Training at the QWL on January 9 at 6:30 PM

     Two bills were presented for payment.  First one was from JK Products for $200.00 for a banner used at the Parade of Lights.  The second bill was for wreaths displayed at the Firemen’s Park from Janine’s for $59.98.  On a motion by Chris and a 2nd by Frank, bills were approved for payment.  AIF

There was nothing further to discuss or report.  At this time, a motion was made by Steve and was 2nd by Chris for adjournment.  AIF.  Meeting was adjourned at 8:45PM

Respectfully submitted, 


Dawn Smith, (Temp) Secretary
Coxsackie Fire Council




	

